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Dear Ti 

I am writing in response to the request you submitted 22 September 2021. Your request 
has been considered pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). Specifically, you 
requested:  

1. Please provide me with all advice and communications to the 

Commissioner about the Tactical Response Model. 

2. Please provide me with all policy documents, budgets and proposals 

about the Tactical Response Model. 

 

Question 1 

A keyword search of the Commissioner’s email using TRM and Tactical Response Model 
returned almost 3000 results. This would require substantial research to review all the 
emails and so is refused under section 18(f) of the OIA, in that the information requested 
cannot be made available without substantial collation or research. However, to assist 
you, I have provided you with a collection of comms sent out by the Commissioner in the 
form of emails to staff, external media releases and vlog transcripts.  

Question 2: 

Policy documents 

Police have identified the attached Tactical Response Model Proof of Concept National 
Standards document as being in scope of your request.  

Additional information about the Tactical Response Model is also publicly available at 
https://www.police.govt.nz/about-us/programmes-and-initiatives/tactical-response-model-
trm.   

Budgets and proposals 

The budgets and proposals for the Tactical Response Model are contained in the Cabinet 
Paper “Investing in Police Frontline Safety”, which will form part of the proactive 
document release referred to above. Your request is therefore refused pursuant to 
section 18(d) of the OIA as the information requested is or will soon be publicly available. 
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You have a right under section 28(3) of the OIA to ask the Ombudsman to seek an 
investigation and review of my decision. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Acting Superintendent Penelope Gifford 
Director: Frontline Safety Improvement Programme 
 














































